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Meet a LAAN Board Member Allen King, Secretary 
 

Alleen King is the Founder & CEO of 
Living in 3-D and a recognized 
community leader in providing HIV 
education and anti-stigma information 
throughout the State of Louisiana. She 
began her HIV career at the Philadelphia 
Center in Shreveport, LA. Living in 3-D is 
an organization dedicated to HIV 
education and anti-stigma work in 
communities. Alleen is an experienced 
motivational speaker and coordinates 
other educators for Living in 3-D 

speaking engagements at churches, high schools, colleges and 
correctional facilities. 
               
               As a woman living with HIV, diagnosed in 2008 and living with an 
undetectable viral load since 2009, she believes that the power of people 
telling their stories to educate others is an important strategy toward 
ending the HIV epidemic. Living in 3D sponsors the annual Love Day in 
the Park, raising HIV awareness and working with the community to 
ensure that accurate and needed information is readily available. Facing Our Issues is a specific Living in 
3-D project created to educate pastors and clergy on HIV and the destructive impact of stigma.  
 
              Alleen is also a state certified HIV Counseling Testing Specialist and a member of the Louisiana 
HIV Criminalization Strategic Planning Committee. Beyond her work addressing HIV, Alleen is also an 
active leader in her church, helping start a soup kitchen and food pantry and the Site Supervisor of 
Summer Feed Program. She also directs her church choir. She currently works as Program Coordinator 
of Oasis Outreach Group Shreveport and a CNA for The ARC Caddo Bossier. Alleen’s commitment to 
social justice and giving back to her community is a driving force in all her work. 
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This $100M Initiative Will Battle HIV in the South 

 
The Gilead COMPASS program will support underfunded 

organizations in the region for the next decade 
 
Pharma giant Gilead Sciences launched a $100 million initiative 
to fight the HIV epidemic in the South during the next 10 years. 

According to a Gilead press release, the program is titled Gilead COMPASS (Commitment to Partnership 
in Addressing HIV/AIDS in Southern States). 
Through a corporate giving program of the initiative, Gilead will work with three organizations to 
disperse funds to local groups that address HIV/AIDS issues. The three coordinating centers are Emory 
University Rollins School of Public Health, The University of Houston Graduate College of Social Work 
and the Southern AIDS Coalition. 
 
HIV funding is especially needed in the South because, according to the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC), 45 percent of people diagnosed with HIV in the United States live in the South, though 
the region is home to only one third of the country’s population. What’s more, nearly half of people who 
die as a result of the virus are in Southern states. 
 
“HIV/AIDS remains an urgent public health crisis in the United States and this is particularly apparent in 
the Southern states, where rates of new infection rival those seen in the 1980s. In some communities, 
those rates are actually rising—a chilling reminder that the epidemic is far from a thing of the past,” said 
Gregg Alton, executive vice president of corporate and medical affairs at Gilead Sciences, in the press 
release. “We recognize a collaborative effort is needed, and we are very pleased to partner with local 
organizations that are uniquely positioned to address the epidemic on the ground.” 
“Limited access to health care and information about lifesaving advances in HIV treatment and 
prevention in the most vulnerable communities creates an environment where we, as a society, have 
the tools in hand to improve lives, but these resources are not being fully utilized to address the 
epidemic,” added Charlene Flash, MD, MPH, assistant professor of medicine and infectious disease 
specialist at Baylor College of Medicine. “We must take action and apply these resources to overcome 
this challenge as too many vulnerable people in the South cannot access, or worse still, are unaware of 
the existing lifesaving tools to prevent and treat HIV.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20171204005312/en/Gilead-Announces-10-Year-100-Million-Commitment-Address
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Our Concerns About the Presidential HIV/AIDS Council Getting the Boot 

AIDS United questions the timing and approach of the PACHA dismissals 
 

AIDS United expressed concern over reports that the Trump 
Administration had sent letters dismissing all remaining 
members of the Presidential Advisory Council on HIV/AIDS 
(PACHA) — six members had previously resigned already, 
citing a lack of action by the administration to combat the 
global HIV/AIDS epidemic. For more than two decades, this 
body has provided advice, information, and 

recommendations to the President and the Secretary of Health and Human Services regarding programs, 
policies, and research to promote effective treatment, prevention and research to end the HIV/AIDS 
epidemic. 
 
While AIDS United recognizes that it is within the 
Trump administration’s purview to appoint PACHA 
members, and previous new Administrations also 
asked for the resignations of entire council 
memberships, we are very concerned about the 
timing and lack of transparency surrounding today’s 
dismissals. Most new administrations appoint their 
own Councils early in their terms, not after almost a 
year in office. Additionally, it is quite unusual to take such action between Christmas and New Year’s, 
when much of Washington is closed and their PACHA members are home celebrating the holidays with 
loved ones. AIDS United is especially bewildered by the administration’s dismissal of members whose 
terms had expired this year, and whose appointments the administration itself had extended. 
What’s more, this timing negatively and directly affects current PACHA members’ ability to reapply for 
the position by January 2nd (the deadline provided by a recent Federal Register notice) as some have 
been encouraged to do. This timing also suggests an intent to avoid public scrutiny about the decision. 
More importantly, there is a strong value in having an independent and evidence-based council that can 
provide the Administration with the best advice on ending the HIV epidemic, something that is only now 
realistic thanks to the dedication of, among many others, previous and current PACHA members. 
PACHA should represent the community and have members who fully reflect the breadth of individuals 
living with and affected by HIV. As such, it should contain a diversity of opinions as well as racial, gender 
and LGBTQ representation. AIDS United will be watching the appointments and will work to hold the 
new PACHA and this Administration to account to ensure that it does not become a rubberstamp for 
policies or partisan strategies that will harm previously bipartisan efforts to end the epidemic. 
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 Internal Condoms to be Down-Classified to Same Level as Standard Condoms 

 
FDA representatives have said they will issue a federal order in early 
2018 to down-classify female (also known as internal) condoms. 
When the proposed order is issued, there will be an opportunity for 
public comments that support this reclassification. Since the mid-
1990s, the FDA has grouped female condoms along with breast 
implants and pacemakers as Class III devices while standard (male) 
condoms have always had Class II status. Class III devices face stricter 

regulations which prevented innovation and created barriers to research as well as manufacture of 
internal condoms. Changing the classification to Class II status will make it easier for manufacturers to 
produce a wide variety of internal condoms for consumers to choose from. 
 
 
 

 

National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases 
Moves to Cut Microbicides Research 
Microbicide development may soon no longer be a priority in 
government-funded HIV prevention research. For years, 
women have called for an HIV prevention tool that is 

woman-initiated, easy to use, and undetectable during sex and, ideally, came in both contraceptive and 
non-contraceptive forms. The answer was microbicides, products that could be applied vaginally or 
rectally to prevent pregnancy and sexually transmitted illnesses. The first microbicide clinically proven to 
prevent HIV transmission could be on the market by 2020. However, it would be the first and last since 
the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID) has said it aims to move away from 
microbicide research and toward implants, injectables, and vaccines instead. 
 
 
 
 

 
HIV, Stigma, and Health Study 
Help us understand how stigma affects people living with HIV 
Go to tinyurl.com/hivstigmastudy 
 

 
 

 
 

http://click.actionnetwork.org/mpss/c/2gA/ni0YAA/t.2d6/JWzySQlGQfOtYZpM_DQAWQ/h17/W7fGp5v1tz7Pl-2Fl6Q9oLEx7lR9FhUIEyqren7gXv0bXeRTu-2BD5G53FM8oxWavyoRRbJzBpwKumKjIx5Hp7HGKnCjOf62MtR7KlZi4QwjPkUffOgPUpkhXxZ4pgmrtoz1re8jm1TOlrm5fsNp-2BM40iH3oIXFRKO5d3E9YEnXzNEnoCqFfFTDfdFLmmTwfjC3clpbO7XBz11RezBLYpJC6FSKKKtk80F4qhEdmbsTSLtVi6wDE6mofqhc-2F9lIkYcWaBk-2FpYpHY-2FpKda-2BXD31Hc-2BlLDZotF0WI95yYkDsto4CNaq03D-2BAFAa6lcs1V-2FP8ExyxAIIE9GPoSm-2FhGE63IWmkR8GVMjcFlRidp-2FeEBSmbxY-2By-2B7ky6TSSn-2F81XkxBILA9way6GbBxzTOf7eP-2BHJGM2YdE7XE3leLBkfffpXn85ggW8eqKXOss9QyzYxUCunm5AJNum22BMw-2BxsNZiH36g-3D-3D
http://click.actionnetwork.org/mpss/c/2gA/ni0YAA/t.2d6/JWzySQlGQfOtYZpM_DQAWQ/h18/ZClLGzLYgA-2FohJ1-2FjG3D0GxJAUoITKcKXExEDyS-2FuAh-2BSn8gcDWxvFAq05rmEtj0SGZjpw-2BrHIEZ-2BjZRYGfxmTQN-2BOdMUDRiVVy66sjGtWNNMwt861bgGKRPsZ55AyA0WFNi00QlPEYLGaUbQ52Re0hrgNA0tyY-2FqhHpUauZKrv0bgelTea-2BOP4sFSfNVx-2B2rSdalx6s9Hf08keJjg6ouNrUVf5PpobARbk5q3EXIoLaRnEqacavuW7x0DaaV9KM0fwCKCPS4CsEqKGGiM7UaU73O6dVElH0CYahya-2FF7kj-2BNko5AftnuIwEG2g7W6wvWTYSLBc-2Ba22f3azmSm9kr5UM7RFioP0Ku2HJcviXQ8pPLKa6fcwY5sKQKTTfmZoaVDUjyifSyKuphE9Z8i73-2FZplmO-2FU-2FiBl7Ui1gPQa0oXwVOWRNPnIm-2Fh7insgGmxJYZ0tC65L2IZ3VFlwMCKvwMM1MU6earxzDbPhg3liVWwluUzJaRZDoSdD1PZ9jjjT
http://tinyurl.com/hivstigmastudy
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SAC Takes Grassroots Organizing to Next Level with LEAD Academy 

 
The Southern AIDS Coalition (SAC), is committed to 
building an organized, influential, and sustainable voice 
among those of us who are disproportionately impacted 
by HIV in the South. Earlier this year, we launched our 
LEAD (Leadership Education and Advocacy 
Development) Academy, a program that includes more 
than 20 hours of intensive training designed to prepare gay and bisexual men of color and women of 
color for leadership roles within their communities. 
 
For more information contact SAC at:   
Southern AIDS Coalition 
P.O. Box 550249 
Birmingham, Alabama 35255 
(888) 745-2975 
admin@southernaidscoalition.org 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@southernaidscoalition.org
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Need a new license plate? 
 
LAAN is excited to announce that LAAN now has its own LA 
License Plates and they plates are finally available for you 
to purchase. 
 
The  Louisiana AIDS Advocacy Network, Inc. (LAAN) applied 
for a Special Prestige License Plates in 2014 under TITLE 47 

Revenue and Taxation, RS 47:463.182 - Special prestige license plates; Louisiana AIDS Advocacy Network 
(LAAN), Universal Citation: LA Rev Stat § 47:463.182 and was granted permission under §463.182 to 
secure a special prestige license plates; Louisiana AIDS Advocacy Network. 
 
It has been a long process to collect funds to cover the initial fees, designing of the plates, and getting 
them into production over the last three years; but, they are now available for you to purchase. 
 
To sign up for the LAAN AIDS Awareness License Plate 
Go to http://expresslane.org  
In the dark blue, click on “vehicle services” 
Then click on “special plates” 
 
(Note:  if you just want to see the plate, click on “special 
plate viewer” then under Organization plates, look for 
Louisiana AIDS Advocacy Network) 
 
Know Your Legislator? 

Visit: www.whoismyrepresentative.com to find out! 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
LAAN Legislative Awareness Day 
Thursday, April 5th, 2018, 9am-4pm 

The location is First United Methodist Church, 930 North Blvd, 

Baton Rouge, LA 70802 
 
 

 

 
 

http://expresslane.org/
http://www.whoismyrepresentative.com/
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Hold Your Spot at SPEAK UP! 2018 
 

Join us April 12-15, 2018, 
in beautiful Myrtle 
Beach, South Carolina, 
as we build on past years 
of success and respond 
to the current political 
moment.  
SPEAK UP! 2018: A 
National Leadership 
Summit for Women will 
be designed to provide 

political education, leadership skills, policy advocacy, and voter engagement training to up to 350 
women, including women of trans experience, living with HIV. 
SPEAK UP! 2018 is open to all women living with HIV, including women of trans experience, over 18 
years of age. 
If you register and pay in full before January 31, 2018, you will get the early-bird rate of $200. After 
January 31, the rate will increase to $250. 
www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/register/ 
 
You can hold your spot at SPEAK UP! 2018 with a $100 down payment. This payment is non-refundable, 
and you must complete payment by February 28, 2018, in order for us to continue to hold your spot. 
Finish paying by January 31 to get the early-bird rate. 
The cost of registration for SPEAK UP! 2018 is $250 (or $200 before January 31). This includes 3 nights of 
shared accommodations at the DoubleTree Myrtle Beach Oceanfront Resort, all meals during the 
Summit and all training materials. This amount does not reflect the true cost of participation in the 
Summit: Instead of awarding scholarships to a few people, we do extensive fundraising to make 
participation affordable to as many women as possible.  
Individual fundraising tools, including a template letter you can use to request funds or sponsorship, are 
available on our website here. 
 
https://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/fundraising-tips/ 
 
 

 
 
 
 

http://pwn-usa.org/speakup2018
http://pwn-usa.org/speakup2018
http://pwn-usa.org/speakup2018
http://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/register/
http://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/register/
http://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/register/
http://click.actionnetwork.org/mpss/c/-QA/ni0YAA/t.2d7/J7jWpUbXQlKMDFfqMgnr9A/h6/SW2oVn2Ap5jQugu-2Fpy7wMScC1QfS9rgQXSr1nwv1t7VXGCDgH-2FcsjIRHWJDDa594XbEyczNrCBzxXou7VMeR252BCAktjdTd8L2NtuTPQvOBysQR7MZGb2batT8pTaBpBVZb8t6sp-2BefQ1DI7DUn19ayOyn5BTxApzJbpsce-2BJ8RgbHrkj2b4hYMR86lmqfhFUhUes91x2m-2FPqRdui-2F-2FhUZ74pcQTyJZsoaUGucPfMkW7XD7K6EO5E4BRub67bG8PQQgVouWUxhq92a6gO72ywUHGzC-2B3-2FkqsS7DDUWT8EouMCR0CRigf133d3ZacWJJuNaGAtOv8I-2FcU5eWJ7CVmX4xIhkhrGI5Y-2FkU6KKZCDF-2F5uWonYArPdyK5Iwz5p9-2FQEUVeknRFN2vSc994IfY6A-2FhNAJeY-2F8SQeDb48N1MeQSTD2TvecVIvKhey50PerCcTtwjUv7g7RgHL15mBh0I2ZpetVVBDknOyIGGaHG-2BB4o4OJBfE1G5-2FWR5GvJZNJOjgxCpTIF0UQ7P0OqQ1UA8g-3D-3D
https://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/fundraising-tips/
https://www.pwn-usa.org/speakup2018/fundraising-tips/
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To Encourage Empowerment Against HIV and AIDS in the South, 

The Red Door Foundation Announces 2018 Symposium to be held in 
Birmingham 

 
Birmingham, Alabama  - The Red Door 
Foundation (TRDF) - whose vision is to change 
the stigma around HIV/AIDS, increase the 
awareness in the African American community, 
and be a catalyst for change - announces its 
2018 Saving Ourselves Symposium (SOS) to be 
held in Birmingham, Alabama. SOS will be held 
June 6-10, 2018 at the Sheraton Birmingham. 
Registration opens December 1, 2017 on 
www.trdfoundation.com.  The theme will be 
“The Time Is Always Now.” 
 
The Saving Ourselves Symposium (SOS), hosted 
by The Red Door Foundation, addresses the 
health and wellness of the Black LGBTQ 
community in the South, focusing on HIV and 
other health disparities.   
 
(SOS), is an annual conference designed to 

provide cutting edge research, promising practices, and HIV/AIDS behavior change techniques in efforts 
to educate, encourage, and empower the Black LGBTQ community. Started in 2013, SOS is a one-of-a-
kind conference that has provided first-hand information to service providers and service users working 
within and throughout the Black LGBTQ community. 
 

Scholarship Information 
This year, The Red Door Foundation Inc. will be providing financial scholarships to help offset the cost of 
conference attendance to individuals who want to participate, however, may be financially unable to do 
so.  The purpose of The Red Door Foundation, Inc. scholarship is to encourage, and assist, individuals 
who seek to further their knowledge, education, and improved service delivery 
techniques.  Scholarship applications are available until 8:00 PM EST/5:00PM PST February 28 at  
www.trdfoundation.com 
 
 

 

 

https://trdfmemphis.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dfa090c563e86c812f77060ed&id=0e8c9956cc&e=12d0078040
http://www.trdfoundation.com/
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HIV IS NOT A CRIME III 

National Training Academy, June 3-6, 
2018, in Indianapolis, will unite and train 
advocates living with HIV and allies from 
across the country on laws criminalizing 
people living with HIV and on strategies 
and best practices for repealing such laws. 
Skills-building training, with an emphasis 
on grassroots organizing, advocacy, 
coalition-building and campaign planning, 
will leave participants with concrete tools 

and resources to work on state-level strategies when they return home.  

Scholarships are available! But you don't have much time left to apply! The deadline to apply 
for a scholarship to HIV Is Not a Crime III is January 12 at 5pm EST.  

 

http://click.actionnetwork.org/mpss/c/5gA/ni0YAA/t.2du/j35MjVM9T8GSh8I1aMdzWA/h8/TQq8raW4D-2FfUJzgtPOAKaSS4vIHaZJtXQhzWOCarPzNTVwJY6ASSSfF6xTj7FSfLucPwzBPDM-2B6oxuOl31jwaPhZfc-2BL2BEPLsG1nedu0WbhxFVZn-2BnPmdfOfeJR9NifKbPX4A6x3tb1x04Zw18mYV1BGJVJ9i9Rb0WZ17wygY-2BFhizE03tqrqDd-2ByQHNut24vnehRJl5hVp3u4b7lAFfT0rzX-2BnoXEPfYbb5yR8jGMwDARax1NdMcaON-2FQu2-2BHmhYYYgTmW9O4k45uzleQWpCn1ByniaUBTAmYNHOiW2cvVlYz7oOwt93dxdveclIRE9kquyKAZa0Gv-2FcGIhhwUqjxv2IdADO5XMs2xTSrext-2Fh-2FEMz1fmh4yrZ8wZWUIx3dvYGEZ2XT0nYeSBnhR5-2B0A-3D-3D

